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Bretton Medical Practice – Patient Participation Group Meeting
Thursday 13th March 2025 at 14.00 pm
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	Agenda Item
	Outcome
	Actions

	Minutes of previous meeting 
	· Last meeting minutes reviewed and happy with them.
· Introductions made.  Welcome to Rachel and Glynis.
· We will not be seeing Druscilla as she have moved out of area but she would like to stay on the distribution list.
	

	Presentation by Julie Wilson ‘The role of the PPG’
	· Julie went through the presentation; we have attached a copy to the minutes.  
· Complaint statistics were shown and discussed in the presentation.  Julie explained the difference between an upheld and complaint and not upheld, e.g. when investigated and we are found to be at fault, that would be upheld or if say an appointment was cancelled due to staff sickness that would not be upheld as out of our control.
· JA – Do we monitor percentage of complaints?  No, this is not something we but looking at the number of complaints as a percentage to patients registered the numbers are very low.
· Patient feedback has seen a large increase in the past few months.  We have been focussing on gaining more patient feedback. During Covid/Flu, clinics in Oct/Nov we took the opportunity and handed out questionnaires handed out so there are a large number received during these months compared to other months.
· VM – Reception staff are so much better than past years and are polite, friendly and happy to help, vast improvement.  JA echoed and said they are very good and Healthcare Assistants. 
	

	Second Opinion; how to get one
	· Should you want a second opinion via GP, you can always ask, by either submitting via Anima or if unable to complete Anima patient can contact reception who will complete Anima on your behalf asking for second opinion.  Every patient is entitled to ask for a second opinion and the GP’s are happy to facilitate this.
· Should you want a second opinion from secondary care (hospital), you can always request via the original consultant or through PALS at the hospital.
	


	How has Breton Medical Practice contributed to the increase in surgery appointment in the last 6 months?
	· We now have more salaried GP’s and therefore more appointments.  We have increased the amount of face-to-face appointments offered.
· The main reason for the question was regarding government statement and this is to be carried forward to next meeting.
	

	Test Results; how are patients told
	· Test results can be viewed on the NHS App, SystmOnline.  If results are normal, we would not contact the patient.  Should a GP need to follow up/due to abnormal results, they will contact you either via an SMS text message or request you book an appointment.  If for instance you require a change or new prescription because of test results the GP would for instance issue you a prescription and send a message or contact you and request you make an appointment.
	

	Appointments; are we always told why?
	· Yes, you should always be told why you need an appointment.
· It was mentioned that sometimes the NHS App says you have an appointment but you are unaware off it, it can show you have an appointment with the Pharmacist/ Duty doctor then it is moved.  Julie explained this has been rectified.  Sometimes a patient is added to an appointment list as there is an action the clinician needs to carry out but may not necessarily mean the clinician needs to see the patient i.e.; If a patient is due a medication review the pharmacist may not need to speak with the patient, they may be able to check everything is up to date, such as bloods tests etc.  We realised these virtual appointments could be viewed on line but were for internal use only.  We have now hidden these appointments from SystmOnline to avoid any confusion.
· Text messages received for different tests at different times – Julie explained that we are alerted on the medical system if a test is due and that is why we contact the patient via text requesting they book an appointment.  If a patient attends for an appointment, we are encouraging all staff to check the ‘Home Screen’ (the first page of record) and offer any other tests, which are due to save the patient having to book multiple appointments. 
	

	Artificial Intelligence; how will it help Practices?
	· Anima document scanning and new registration explained using Artificial Intelligence.  This helps practice with accuracy, time and patient safety.
	

	Any Other Business
	· GP’s should be able to book their own follow-up with patient rather than via reception/Anima
· No acknowledgement when patient’s hand or send in home BP readings, it was mentioned that this would be helpful as things can go missing and would put patient mind at rest knowing a clinician has seen even if normal.  It may be possible to acknowledge receipt of form/readings.  Members would like an acknowledgment that clinician has seen them.  AB advised if any medication change required or GP follow-up the patient would be informed.
· The role of the social prescriber was discussed and Julie asked if members would like her to attend the next meeting to explain her role.  Members also mentioned it would be an idea to put next to the role on our website that it is a non-clinical role as the title insinuates it is a clinical role.
· Julie mentioned that it is National no Smoking day on 26th March and ‘Healthy You’ will be having a stand at the Practice on that day and asked if any members would like to come and volunteer to give out leaflets, or even promote the PPG to patient’s – Some of our members are happy to do so. 
	

	Date of next meeting
	· Next meeting scheduled for Thursday 12th June at 2.00 pm 
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